THE VILLAGE AT IZATYS ASSOCIATION, INC. 

2018 ANNUAL MEETING 

Saturday, December 1, 2018
1:00 P.M. at 

The Village at Izatys

President Michelle Baringer called the meeting to order at 1:01 P.M. The Association Board of Directors and the representatives of the Management Company were introduced. 

The reading of the minutes from the December 2, 2017 Annual Members Meeting was waived and they were unanimously accepted. 
 Presidents Report 

Michelle Baringer thanked everyone for coming.   Michelle spoke regarding the new Bonus program that has recently been established by the new management company and stated that there seems to be new benefits from the partnership, such as improvement in communication and a focus on the addition of additional ways to utilize our excess inventory in rental programs.  
There is a continuation of the effort to clear title on the unsold units held by CGVI. It is a very slow process but the effort is required in order to clear the title on the foreclosed developer units and get them to a status that can provide revenue.  
Financial Report 

Kim Knickerbocker reported on the financial condition of the Association. A report of the revenue expected for 2019 of $1,431,959 less the forecasted expenses in Maintenance, Housekeeping, Administration and Finance of $1,304,421, plus the cost of the Replacement/Renovation program of $117,398 results in a net change in equity of $10,140.  
The replacement program income is forecasted at $77,053 in 2018 with an expense allocation in 2019 of $117,398. The Board will be working on updating reserve studies for the Association to better plan for needed upgrades and replacements.
There has been no increase in the Maintenance Fee for 2019.   The foreclosed developer inventory, of approximately 650 annualized weeks, account for over a $490,000 cash shortfall on an annual basis.  The effort to obtain clear title to the inventory will continue.  Once clear title is obtained, the inventory will be put on the market, but for now, the inventory is being used as bonus weeks and in the rental programs to produce some of that needed revenue and keep fees for owners stable. 
Proxy Tabulation and Election
After receiving no additional nominations from the floor, a motion was made and seconded to accept the nominees of the nominating committee.  A unanimous vote was cast and Kim Knickerbocker, Cathy Shuman and Jim Greenwalt were elected to the Board for a three year terms. 
Property Management Report 

Neal Narveson, the President and CEO of Narveson Management, the new management company, spoke regarding some of the issues that the owners are currently dealing with and what the Association is putting in place to provide additional revenue. Neal went through a recap of the current relationship with Interval International and the possibility of using the unsold inventory in a new way with their II Gold program.

 There were several questions from the floor regarding the new rental options available to owners in the coming months.  
Izatys Resort Update.

Kevin Mullarky, The Manager of Izatys Resort, reviewed the progress over the past year and spoke of the new things which are in place or being considered for the winter month.  Golf simulators are being 

installed in the club house in the next couple of weeks.  New fish houses have been built over the summer, and it is planned to clear another ice road this winter.  Polaris has established a partnership with the resort for the winter.  The current winter schedule for the restaurant is Wednesday thru Sunday each week.
Old Business 
There was no old business 
New Business 

There was a suggestion that, in the future, a flag be available for the pledge of allegiance at the beginning of the meeting . It was well received, so the Board will look into getting that done.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:25 p.m.

Respectively submitted by Joan Lewis, Recording Secretary

